
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Strickland Ketel and Strickland Roger held 
by ZOOM on Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 7pm. 
 
The Chairman of the Parish Council (Councillor Pennie Ridyard) was in the Chair 
and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
She said it would be her last Parish Meeting as she is leaving the area and will 
resign from the Council later this evening. 
 
12 people were present in all, including seven Parish Councillors, County Councillor  
Stan Collins and Parish Clerk Kevin Price.  Apologies for absence were received 
from Councillor Derrick Wade and District Councillor Pat Bell. 
 
The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 7th May 2019, having been 
circulated were signed as a true and correct record.  There were no matters arising. 
 
Chairman's Report: 
 
Councillor Ridyard read her report, which will be appended to these minutes on the 
file. 
 
Councillor Collins thanked the Chairman for all her work over the years and said how 
much he had enjoyed working with her.  She will be greatly missed. 
 
County Councillor's Report: 
 
Councillor Collins reported as follows: 
 

a. It had been a difficult and trying year, due to the various lockdowns but 
Burneside had coped extremely well and there had been many complimentary 
comments received.   

b. CCC has had a difficult time; the work on the drains has been resumed, now 
lockdown restrictions are easing.  The Burneside Traffic Plan is moving again.  
A new machine has been purchased by CCC for dealing with potholes in rural 
areas. The joining kerbs on slip roads to the A591 are to removed, it is hoped 
this will reduce the road surface coming away which currently happens on a 
regular basis.  

 
Open Forum:  None. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.20pm. 
 
 
 
     Signed: 
 
 
 
Dated: 




